
MAT Executive Council

MINUTES

Tuesday, January 22, 2008

9:30 am

Rio, Room 515
Members Present:



Jared Langkilde 
MCC
Shirley Green
PVCC
Karen Russo
GCC

Deanna Kalcich
SCC
Shirley Henderson
MCC
Scott Schulz
GCC
Kerry Mitchell
PC
Andy Lenartz
DO
Michele Hamm
GWCC
Jim Neuenfeldt
PC
Gloria Smith
DO
Scott Schultz
GCC


Cheryl Crutcher
SMCC
Sherri Basha
CGCC
Kevin Bilder
Rio


Zhara Dean
SCC


Guests:

Cat Dragon 
SCC
Mike Trier
DO


Call to Order:  
A quorum was established, and the meeting was called to order at 9:40 am.

Approval of Minutes:
Kevin Bilder made a motion to approve the December 18 minutes; Jim Neuenfeldt seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Treasurers Report:
After discussion of the Treasurers Report (report on file), Gloria reported meeting with Angelica to work on processes to reconcile the amounts that are posted on the web with the actual accounts.  Next year separate cost centers for Sabbaticals and Professional Growth will result in more transparency.  There will also be a separate dues account for better tracking.  As a side bar it was noted that along with separate accounts for Professional Growth and Sabbaticals, one of the CPD requests is for $1,500 operating budget to be maintained in a separate account, as well.

There is no dues report, however, it is believed that currently 40-50% of MAT are dues paying members.  No sabbatical or Certification reports were submitted, however, it was noted that the Certification committee is examining the possibility of recognizing in house training and applying it toward certification.  

Professional Growth Report:
The December Report (on file) and an abbreviated report of balances remaining in each quarter were distributed.  Sherri made a motion that the remaining first quarter balance 
be applied to clear pending requests for the second quarter.  Karen seconded the motion, and in discussion it was clarified that dates for submission of first quarter requests are past so there can be no more requests coming to cover first quarter expenses.  The motion passed unanimously.  Another issue discussed is how to ensure that the professional growth funds awarded are credited in the amounts approved by the Professional Growth Committee.  At least one fiscal agent is using funds approved for one part of an activity award for other expenses within that activity, ex: overages in conference fees might go toward travel expenses.  Is the problem serious enough to warrant the time and energy it might take to solve it?  Other challenges include reconciling the PG awards with CFS because CFS does not list names with the expenditures. It was recommended that Gloria, Sherri, and Angelica work together on this problem.

Conference Update:
Kevin reported that all contracts have been signed and arrangements made for the upcoming conference.  Kevin moved that $500 be authorized for miscellaneous expenses related to the conference; Shirley Green seconded, and the motion was passes unanimously.  Awards to be given at the conference and selection of recipients was discussed along with the traveling trophy for the unit with the highest percentage of paid members.  It was determined that criteria need to be established for deciding other awards and an email should be sent requesting nominations from the MAT membership.  To date registrations are about equal to this time last year; the aim is to have 200+ attendees.  People may come for any part or all of the day depending upon what their work demands will allow.  All MEC members were encouraged to promote the conferences at their respective units. Scott suggested sending lists of registrants to the unit presidents so they know who needs more encouragement to sign up.  A request was made for something with a “physical component” such as yoga, a walk, etc., as one of the afternoon breakouts.  

Succession Planning:
The Policy Manual is supposed to be reviewed every two years, but it’s done yearly, primarily because the leadership changes every year.  At the present, there is no president-elect. Many things started during one president’s term do not get carried forward at the end of that term. Kerry is working on bylaws revisions.  Karen commented that the employment attorneys and others recommend two-year terms.  Zhara mentioned that while two-year terms are a good idea for the MEC officers, it doesn’t seem necessary that the units be required to put in place two-year terms; that decision should not be taken away from the units.  Terms should be staggered in a two-year plan.  Mike made two suggestions; that MAT needs to plan further into the future – develop a 5-year plan; and that there should be some kind of leadership development program within MAT.

Reviewing some issues in the near past, it was suggested that MEC needs more than consistency; it needs to be more effective.  An increase in dues, greater commitment, and involvement of some grade 21s should all be sought.  Shirley Henderson observed the MCC has two-year terms and she finds that more effective because it allows the officers a chance to learn the ropes; one year isn’t really sufficient to do that.  At the present, the only Executive Council members who have two year terms are the Cluster Reps.  If a two-year term is adopted, the need for a president-elect and the past-president positions might be reexamined to avoid what would essentially be a six-year commitment  Jared asked for an ad hoc committee to study the two-year term, staggered terms, and to develop a mini-proposal  Andy, Scott Schultz, and Gloria volunteered to serve on the ad hoc committee.

Suggestions followed for: a brief presentation at the MAT conference explaining the operation of the Executive Committee and seeking participation from the membership at large; marketing of the benefits of service; more officer orientation, perhaps at the June meeting.  Mike Trier volunteered to work on a strategic plan.

The standard format for Committee operation is again being requested by the February meeting.  

Gloria made a motion to adjourn; Michele seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:25 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Zhara Dean, Secretary

MAT Executive Council


